Minutes of August 18, 2009 Meeting
of the Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee

Committee Members Attending: Dorothy Allen, Neal Duffy, Tara Gallagher   
Next Meeting: Tuesday, September 22, 2009 at 7 pm.  Location to be determined.
Energy Planning Grant Application:  Neal updated us on the energy planning grant application Swampscott and Salem jointly submitted to DOER. The grant provides assistance to communities in becoming “Green Communities”. We are particularly eager for help developing a wind bylaw. We expect to hear if we’ve received anything within the next month.

ESCO Update: Minor procedural questions have been resolved and we are ready to move forward with this program with Johnson Controls. 

Third Party Solar Financing: Dorothy volunteered to set a time frame with Ed Cronin for pursuing this and to do some background work on the necessary RFP and PPA documents.
Wind: The committee is grateful to have the assistance of Milton Fiskel in redrafting our Feasbility Grant Application using the new format. We are looking forward to an update next month. Dorothy also mentioned the importance of incorporating an examination of noise issues into the feasibility study rather than just studying the wind characteristics.

Energy Stretch Code:  The MA Board of Building Regulations and Standards adopted the “Stretch Code” in May 2009, as an optional appendix to the MA Building Code (it’s required for Green Communities). We reviewed the residential and commercial provisions and were impressed with the energy efficiency improvements that go beyond the existing standards. The committee urges adoption of this code by the Town of Swampscott and we look forward to working with Alan Hezekiah, our Building Inspector, and subsequently with our Board of Selectmen to ensure its adoption.
Police Station Building Committee: Joe Markarian of the Police Building Committee invited a representative of the energy committee to their 8/27 7 pm meeting to ask some energy related questions of the four architectural firms they are interviewing. The committee discussed appropriate questions and someone will attend.

Clean Energy Choice Money: We will receive an update from Chris Kertyzak and the High School Physics Club on their renewable energy study plans at our September meeting. 
Respectfully submitted,

T. Gallagher
